[image: image1.jpg]—— OHIO —





Executive Committee Meeting Minutes
September 13, 2022
Visit Dublin

Present:  G. Rozich, D. Lee, D. Cecutti, C. Rose, E. Belfrage, C. Baldridge, P. Smith
Absent:  F. Willson
Staff:  S. Dring
Executive Committee Action Items:

· Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the July 2022 Meeting Minutes. Dr. Lee seconded. All approved.
· The Committee rescheduled it October 12 meeting to virtual because Scott will be at the Ohio Tourism Conference.
Detailed Minutes:

I.  Welcome/Call Meeting to Order

a. Approval of July 2022 Meeting Minutes – Gerrilyn welcomed the group to the September Executive Committee Meeting. Dave Cecutti made a motion to approve the July 2022 Meeting Minutes. Dr. Lee seconded. All approved.
II.  Financials


a. Bed Tax Revenue – The June Bed Tax was $134,631 compared to $97,898 in 2021 which is an increase of 38 percent; the July Bed Tax was $123,430 compared to $122,825 in 2021 which is an increase of one percent. The year-to-date bed tax for 2022 totals $709,080 – a 50 percent increase over 2021; and a decrease of 13 percent vs. the pre-pandemic year of 2019. After eight months in the budget year, there is a budget surplus of $214,080 vs. projected budget.
b. Balance Sheet – Staff provided the financials earlier in the week and the committee reviewed and discussed. The current total in the checking and saving accounts through September 8 is $737,957. Account receivables total $19,900 – invoices have been distributed for the 2022 Partnership and also started for 2023. It is policy to have at least 15 percent of the overall budget for the reserve fund and the reserve fund balance stands at $204,249. Visit Dublin received a CARES Act Loan for $74,400 – the loan has been paid in full. The PPP Loan has already been forgiven.

c. Profit & Loss – Through September 8, total expenses year-to-date stand at 70.3 percent and the total income year-to-date stand at 78.7 percent.
III.  Committee Discussion Items

a. City of Dublin MOU – Scott noted that he’s been working with City Leadership, in particular City Manager Dana McDaniel, over the past few months to secure financial support of Visit Dublin for the long-term. He announced that the City has presented a Memorandum of Understanding between the City of Dublin and Visit Dublin that was initiated by the City Manager that includes two key elements:
1) “The City will provide Visit Dublin Ohio an additional allocation of $300,000 in 2022 for the support of marketing campaigns or general operations (to be used in 2023)”
2) “In 2023 and future years, Visit Dublin will receive the City Council approved percentage (currently 35%) of actual bed tax revenues.”
Scott thanked Dana, City Staff and Dublin City Council for their ongoing support to the hospitality industry and Visit Dublin over the past few years during pandemic. He noted that the MOU positions the organization to succeed in both the short-term and long-term.
b. Athletic/Community Complex Feasibility Study – Scott provided an update on this month’s efforts. The work on the Feasibility Study continues with Hunden, which visited the City last week reviewing the product and parks and meeting with key stakeholders in the community. The research will continue in the next few weeks with the goal of presenting a draft to staff in early October. They are still on schedule to present the final report and recommendations to the Board at its December Board Meeting. As part of the City’s Parks and Recreation Master Plan, the City has released a survey to residents. Staff has circulated the survey to key stakeholders in the Hospitality Industry.
Scott noted that staff uncovered three new leads for events in the past 30 days that would have generated bed tax revenue and economic impact for the city. All the events were denied for use of Darree Fields by City Staff because of overuse of fields.
c. Strategic Planning – Prep work is almost complete for the visit of Consultant Bill Geist, who will be facilitating five one-on-one meetings, two small group meetings with 5-7 people and one large focus group with 8-12 people. The Board retreat will take place on September 28 from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m. A Board and Community Stakeholder survey was distributed last week as part of the strategic planning process.
d. Visit Grove City – Scott noted that there have been issues with Visit Grove City and the City of Grove City Leadership. The city is attempting to divert monies away from Visit Grove City. The main issue is a lack of understanding of Visit Grove City’s goals and results. Scott said this is a notable example of why it’s critical to have ongoing communication from the staff and board to key stakeholders in the community.
e. 2023 Budget – Staff will begin working on the 2023 budget next month. After meeting with all of Dublin’s hotels, Scott noted that he anticipates a 5-8 percent increase in bed tax revenue over 2022. The first draft of the 2023 budget will presented to the Executive Committee on November 28.
IV.  President & CEO Report

a. CARES ACT Grant – Visit Dublin received a CARES ACT loan worth $74,400 during the pandemic. Monthly payments for the loan were scheduled to begin in November. Per the Executive Committee’s recommendation, staff paid off the loan in full in August.
b. Dublin City Manager – The City of Dublin announced that Megan O’Callaghan as the new Dublin City Manager starting on October 1, 2022. Scott noted that Visit Dublin has worked with Megan on numerous projects in the past 8+ years. Scott also noted he met with Megan last week for several hours on numerous issues relating to Dublin’s Hospitality Industry.
c. Dublin Hotel Visits – Staff completed its annual tour of each Dublin hotel in August. Key takeaways and results from the meetings include:
· Business has been good this summer and the rest of the year looks strong. ADR continues to drive the resurgence and will set records for the Dublin market by year-end. Weekend business is particularly strong.

· Leisure and sports travel has boomed and business travel is slowly coming back with transient business travel carrying the weight. Corporate travel is still slow.

· Booking windows continue to dwindle. Staffing issues remain problematic.

· Many ownership groups are expecting a 10 percent increase in revenue vs. 2019 numbers. We believe it’s more realistic for a 10 percent increase over 2022. 

· F&B and meeting rentals continue to be strong, many do not include overnight stays.

· Cloverleaf Suites has closed, and Doubletree Dublin is scheduled to open this fall. There is no other new hotel development in the city.

· Per feedback, Visit Dublin Staff will be creating collateral that will help your customers with wayfinding and information on the Dublin area.
d. Dublin Hotel Update – Scott contacted the Dublin Chief of Police and City Leadership on a potential issue with the Sonesta Hotel. Visit Dublin staff has been receiving recent concerns and complaints from visitors, business clients and other hotels about the Sonesta Suites ES on Frantz. The complaints vary from poor service, cleanliness to criminal activity. They were sold at the beginning of the year. We’ve also noticed advertised rates are in the $60 range, which is dramatically lower than the market average. City staff will monitor the situation.
Scott also noted that Chase Suites Hotel has closed and been converted into apartments.
e. October Executive Committee Meeting – The Committee rescheduled it October 2 meeting to virtual because Scott will be at the Ohio Tourism Conference.
V.  Other
· Executive Committee Meeting – Wednesday, October 12 at 4 p.m. (Virtual)
· Board Meeting – Monday, October 17 at noon, Dublin Library
